
 

 

BOROUGH OF FOLSOM  
COUNCIL MEETING  

WORKSHOP MINUTES 
October 9, 2018 

 
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:05 PM 
 
OPENING STATEMENT: Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the directives of 
the “Open Public Meetings Act”, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said notice of this meeting has been 
advertised in the Hammonton Gazette and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and 
place of said meeting. 
  
ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons: Smith, Jantz, Pagano, Arena, Hoffman and Schenker 
 
Also Present:  Mayor DeStefano, and Engineer Mark Herrmann  
 
Absent: Attorney Brian Lozuke 
 
Mayor DeStefano discussed a letter he received from the Atlantic County regarding the Farmland 
Preservation Program. 
 
Mayor DeStefano passed a map around showing Borough owed property that the state is interested in 
purchasing. 
 
Mayor DeStefano discussed (Parking Lot) Ordinance# 07-2018 with Council. Councilman Pagano 
recommended that the Borough run lateral underground piping prior to paving. 
 
Mayor DeStefano reported that he met with the Regional Manager of Dunkin Donuts and the grand 
opening and ribbon cutting will be October 20, 2018 at 11:00AM. 
 
Councilman Hoffman asked if there is any way to build the base up on 15th Street where the contractor’s 
driveway entrance is to Mays Landing Rd. A discussion ensued. 
 
Mayor DeStefano discussed that 2019 Road Program with Council. 
 
Mayor and Council reviewed the Agenda. 
 
Clerk Gatto discussed the abandoned cars at 212 River Dr. The Clerk asked Council how they want the 
Zoning Officer to handle. Council decided to give homeowner 72 hour notice to remove vehicles. 
 
Councilman Pagano stated that he spoke with CFO Dawn Stollenwerk regarding the traffic study proposal 
from ARH Engineers. Ms. Stollenwerk stated that there is no funding for this study for 2018. A 
discussion ensued. 
 
Clerk Gatto asked Council to make a decision on selling the properties that residents came in and 
expressed an interest in purchasing from the Borough. A discussion ensued. It was decided to hold off 
selling Block 3101 lot 4 until the Master Plan Committee talks with the State and move forward with 
selling Block 2103 lots 19-20-21-22. 
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Diane Eby (1213 Mays Landing Rd.) expressed her disappointment that some of Council did not want 
the Veteran’s Memorial moved from St. James Church to Borough Hall and stated several reasons why 
she felt the Memorial should be moved. 
  
With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned with ayes all. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:03PM. 
 
 All in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Patricia M. Gatto 
Municipal Clerk 


